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Prayer List 
We offer our prayers for all of our shut-ins who are unable to attend church services. Also offer your prayers for 
those in need, especially - Helen Baburchak, Jessica Barton, Lydia Boras, Laura Chapin, Elaine Costello; Bill 
Dranchak, Marilee Driggs, Anthony Gallis, Justin Garcia, Kathy Gregory; Stella Holowatch, Daniel Karlgut, Alicia 
Laskowski, Linda Main; George Murphy, Alexander Newsom, Janeel Rahman, Sheila Ransom, Mohamed Rawoof, 
Joni Mitchell, Ann Sawchak, Rachelle Vitale, Bob Wartonik, Valentina Yelangy, & all of our parishioners who are ill. 
To add or remove names from the prayer list in the bulletin, please let Fr. Alexey or Fr. Timm know. 
 

MEMORY ETERNAL! With faith in Christ and hope of Resurrection, we share news of the repose of our beloved 
parishioner Tatiana Pylypciw, who fell asleep in the Lord, on Tuesday. The Deepest Sympathies of parishioners and 
friends are expressed to Tanya's children: our Subdeacon Mike Pylypciw, Kyra Davis, and John Pylypciw Jr, and 
grandchildren and loved ones, on falling asleep in the Lord of their beloved mother, grandmother and friend. Grant 
rest eternal in blessed repose with the Saints, O Lord, to the soul of Thy newly-departed servant, the ever-to-be-
remembered + Tatiana, who has fallen asleep in the Lord, and make her Memory to be Eternal! 
 

MEMORY ETERNAL! With faith in Christ and hope of Resurrection, we share news of the repose of our beloved 
parishioner Margaret Herciga, who fell asleep in the Lord today. The Deepest Sympathies of parishioners and friends 
are expressed to Margaret's daughters: Lise and Kristen, all the friends and loved ones, on falling asleep in the 
Lord of their beloved mother and friend. Grant rest eternal in blessed repose with the Saints, O Lord, to the soul of 
Thy newly-departed servant, the ever-to-be-remembered + Margaret, who has fallen asleep in the Lord, and make 
her Memory to be Eternal! 
 

PIEROGI WORKSOPS - We are continuing our workshops this month in preparation for the Christmas bake sale 
to be held on Saturday Dec 17th. The workshops will be on Tuesday – December 6th. Other dates will be added as 

needed. Potato scoopers start at 4:00 pm. Pinchers start at 4:30 pm. We usually are out by 7:00-7:30 pm, 
depending on cleanup. If you are unable to come help pinch, etc. – we can always use a hand cleaning up! Please 

contact Sue Watson @ 725-2727 or  
Marie/Dave Williams @ 607-754-8995 with any questions or to sign up. 

 

STEWARDSHIP REMINDER!!- Now that we are coming to the end of our fiscal year, we ask that all of our 

parishioners review their stewardship contributions to the church and if they have fallen behind, please take this 

opportunity to catch up. Your church depends on you! Our parish is assessed 10% of our annual non-designated 

regular revenue by the Diocese and the OCA. None of this assessment remains in the parish to support the work and 

ministries and outreach of our parish family. If you need a total of your contributions to date, please contact us at 

sspeterandpauloffice@gmail.com or see Fr. Alexey. Thank you for your Stewardship and your generosity! 
 

Invitation to Support Diocesan Ministries! You are invited to join the ever-growing list of Distinguished Diocesan 

Benefactors who joyfully support the on-going work of our diocese. Their support allows us to provide assistance to new 

mission parishes, scholarships to seminarians, and much-needed encouragement to older struggling parishes. How about 

you – can you help? Archbishop MICHAEL encourages all parishioners, organizations & parishes to take part in this 

vital Diocesan Ministry that benefits all of our missions, parishes and people. For information, visit the Diocesan website 

at nynjoca.org 
 

Christmas 2022 Donations for “Beautifying” our Church and “Remembering” our loved ones. 
Donations will be used toward the following Nativity and Theophany items: Flowers, Candles, and Altar 
Supplies. Please complete the form included in your December mailing and return to the church office. 

Additional forms are available in the church office. 
 

CHRISTMAS SOCIAL – will be held on Sunday, January 1st. As usual, we encourage everyone to bring their holiday 

dish to share, come and enjoy fellowship with your brothers and sisters in Christ, and assist in clean-up after. 
 

REMINDER: 2023 Church Calendars are available in the vestibule of the church, by the church office. 

to all our visitors and guests who participate in our celebration of the Divine Liturgy! While Holy Communion may 
only be received by prepared Orthodox Christians, our non-Orthodox guests are welcome to join us in venerating the 
Cross & receiving blessed bread at the conclusion of the Divine Liturgy. We invite all of our guests to join us for our 
Fellowship Hour & to visit our bookstore. 

 

For bulletin inputs, contact Fr. Alexey, Fr. Timm or e-mail us at sspeterandpauloffice@gmail.com 

Visit us at our website: ssppeny.org 
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